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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8

Transportation Committee

Wednesday, April 7, 2010
NY Blood Center 
310 East 67th Street, Conference Room 1
Present: Michael Auerbach, Michele Birnbaum, Scott Falk, Jonathan Horn, Rita Popper, Helene Simon, Alex Tisch, Betty Cooper Wallerstein, Charles Warren, Hedi White
Absent (excused): Jim Clynes, Barry Schneider
The meeting was called to order by co chair Jonathan Horn at 6:30 pm.  He congratulated the committees two Public Members, Scott Falk and Lorrance Hockert on their selection as full community board members effective April 1. 2010.  He also reminded the committee that we now have two available slots for public members.
1. A request to change two “No Standing, Except Trucks Loading and Unloading, 8AmM to 7PM” sign to “No Parking”. (Requested by Mr. Greenstein, 150 East Tenants Corp)
Meryl Brodsky represented the applicant and explained that many residents of 150 East 61st Street have complained about being ticketed while dropping off passengers and packages in front of their residence due to the existing truck loading regulations.  The committee had an extended discussion of the history of similar requests throughout the district, what the applicable law and regulations are supposed to mean and the limited types of circumstances where these requests have been approved in the past.
Ms. Brodsky asked for more time to do addition research in the volume and type of violations being issued, as well as any information that might justify their request.  A motion to layover the matter until the September 2010 committee meeting was made and approved.

Motion to layover request for signage changes by Mr. Greenstein, 150 East Tenants Corp, until the September 1, 2010 Transportation Committee meeting.

Approved 7-3

Yes: Auerbach, Falk, Horn, Popper, Simon, Tisch, Warren

No: Birnbaum, Wallerstein, White
1. A request for additional lighting on East 88th Street between First and Second Avenues. (Requested by Ms. Auletta, agent for 360 East 88th Street)
Gary Yalen represented the Board of Leighton House in making this request.  There is a church on the south side of this block with a large unlighted courtyard area.  This results in a large stretch of the block being unusually dark.  There are also some sanitation (pooper scooper law) and broken street/sidewalk issues on the block.  The committee referred Mr. Galen to the board office to deal with these additional matters.  Regarding the request for additional lighting, the following resolution was made and passed.
WHEREAS, there are reportedly large stretches of East 88th Street between First and Second Avenue which are poorly lighted, and

WHEREAS, this condition creates safety issues for the residents in the community,

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Community Board 8M requests that DOT install additional street lights, as necessary, on East 88th Street between First and Second Avenues to provide better illumination to the sidewalk areas.

Approved 10-0

Yes: Auerbach, Birnbaum, Falk, Horn, Popper, Simon, Tisch, Wallerstein, Warren, White

3.  Old Business

A resolution was put forward relating to bicycle lanes and Select Bus Service.  It was decided that public notice was needed to discuss this matter, so it will be added to the May agenda.
4. New Business
A question was raised as to why the joint meeting with Environment and Sanitation scheduled for April 29, 2010 was cancelled.  This meeting was to discuss traffic issues related to the Third Water Tunnel construction project starting this summer.  The agencies did not expect to have final plans ready by that date and the item will be on the regular committee agenda in May or June.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm
Respectfully submitted,
Jonathan Horn and Charles Warren, Co-chairs
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